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news was bruited abroad that the king purposed to marry the vizier's daughter Shehrzad. Then he proceeded to make ready the wedding gear, and [when he had made an
end of his preparations], he sent after his brother King Shahzeman, who came, and King Shehriyar went forth to meet him with the troops. Moreover, they decorated the city
after the goodliest fashion and diffused perfumes [from the censing-vessels] and [burnt] aloes-wood and other perfumes in all the markets and thoroughfares and rubbed
themselves with saffron, what while the drums beat and the flutes and hautboys sounded and it was a notable day..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? eb. Story of the Barber's Second
Brother xxxi.So he repaired to the draper and buying of him a turban-cloth of lawn, returned with it to the old woman, who took it and burned it in two places. Then she
donned devotees' apparel and taking the turban-cloth with her, went to the draper's house and knocked at the door. When the draper's wife saw her, she opened to her and
received her kindly and made much of her and welcomed her. So the old woman went in to her and conversed with her awhile. Then said she to her, "[I desire to make] the
ablution [preparatory] to prayer." So the wife brought her water and she made the ablution and standing up to pray, prayed and did her occasion. When she had made an
end of her prayers, she left the turban-cloth in the place of prayer and went away..So he sat down at the sharper's head, and said to him, 'Know, O Razi, that I will not leave
thee till after ten days and their nights, wherein I will wake and sleep by thy grave. So arise and be not a fool.' But he answered him not and El Merouzi [drew his knife and]
fell to sticking it into the other's hands and feet, thinking to make him move; but [he stirred not and] he presently grew weary of this and concluded that the sharper was
dead in good earnest. [However, he still misdoubted of the case] and said in himself, 'This fellow is dissembling, so he may enjoy all the money.' Therewith he addressed
himself to prepare him [for burial] and bought him perfumes and what [not else] was needed. Then they brought him to the washing-place and El Merouzi came to him and
heating water till it boiled and bubbled and a third of it was wasted, (40) fell to pouring it on his skin, so that it turned red and blue and blistered; but he abode still on one
case [and stirred not]..If I must die, then welcome death to heal, iii. 23..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Old Man's Story vi.When the dead man found himself alone, he sprang up,
as he were a Satan, and donning the washer's clothes, (39) took the bowls and water-can and wrapped them up in the napkins. Then be took his shroud under his arm and
went out. The doorkeepers thought that he was the washer and said to him, 'Hast thou made an end of the washing, so we may tell the Amir?' 'Yes,' answered the sharper
and made off to his lodging, where he found El Merouzi soliciting his wife and saying to her, 'Nay, by thy life, thou wilt never again look upon his face; for that by this time he
is buried. I myself escaped not from them but after travail and trouble, and if he speak, they will put him to death.' Quoth she, 'And what wilt thou have of me?' 'Accomplish
my desire of thee,' answered he, 'and heal my disorder, for I am better than thy husband.' And he fell a-toying with her..Favourite and her Lover, The, iii. 165..?OF THE
ISSUES OF GOOD AND EVIL ACTIONS..When the Khalif heard his verses, he took the cup from his hand and kissed it and drank it off and returned it to Aboulhusn, who
made him an obeisance and filled and drank. Then he filled again and kissing the cup thrice, recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? a. Nimeh ben er Rebya and Num his
Slave-girl ccxxxvii.? ? ? ? ? Deem not, O youth, that I to thee incline; indeed, no part Have I in those who walk the ways, the children of the tent. (87).Son, Story of King
Ibrahim and his, i. 138..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? nb. Story of the Old Sharper dccccxl.? ? ? ? ? My heart belike shall his infect with softness, even as me His body with disease
infects, of its seductive air..Now he feared [to return to the pot then and there], lest the idiot should follow him to the place and find nothing and so his plan be marred. So he
said to him, 'O Ajlan, (265) I would have thee come to my lodging and eat bread with me." So the idiot went with him to his lodging and he seated him there and going to the
market, sold somewhat of his clothes and pawned somewhat from his house and bought dainty food. Then he betook himself to the ruin and replacing the money in the pot,
buried it again; after which he returned to his lodging and gave the idiot to eat and drink, and they went out together. The sharper went away and hid himself, lest the idiot
should see him, whilst the latter repaired to his hiding- place and took the pot.So the prefect carried him up to the Sultan and he said, "I have an advertisement for thee, O
my lord." "What is thine advertisement?" asked the Sultan; and the thief said, "I repent and will deliver into thy hand all who are evildoers; and whomsoever I bring not, I will
stand in his stead." Quoth the Sultan, "Give him a dress of honour and accept his profession of repentance." So he went down from the presence and returning to his
comrades, related to them that which had passed and they confessed his subtlety and gave him that which they had promised him. Then he took the rest of the stolen
goods and went up with them to the Sultan. When the latter saw him, he was magnified in his eyes and he commanded that nought should be taken from him. Then, when
he went down, [the Sultan's] attention was diverted from him, little by little, till the case was forgotten, and so he saved the booty [for himself].' The folk marvelled at this and
the fifteenth officer came forward and said, 'Know that among those who make a trade of knavery are those whom God the Most High taketh on their own evidence against
themselves.' 'How so?' asked they; and he said..Physician by his Wife's Commandment, The Weaver who became a, ii. 21..? ? ? ? ? Favour or flout me, still my soul shall
be Thy ransom, in contentment or despite..Now there was in the house a fair singing-girl and when she saw the singer pinioned and bound to the tree, she waited till the
Persian lay down on his couch, when she arose and going to the singer, fell to condoling with him over what had betided him and ogling him and handling his yard and
rubbing it, till it rose on end. Then said she to him, 'Do thou swive me and I will loose thy bonds, lest he return and beat thee again; for he purposeth thee evil.' Quoth he,
'Loose me and I will do.' But she said, 'I fear that, [if I loose thee], thou wilt not do. But I will do, and thou standing; and when I have done, I will loose thee.' So saying, she
pulled up her clothes and sitting down on the singer's yard, fell to going and coming..56. El Mutawekkil and his Favourite Mehboubeh cccli.Haroun er Reshid, Tuhfet el
Culoub and, ii. 203..? ? ? ? ? So get thee gone, then, from a house wherein thou art abased And let not severance from friends lie heavy on thy spright..When King Shah
Bekht heard his vizier's story, he gave him leave to withdraw to his own house and he abode there the rest of the night and the next day till the evening..Damascus is all
gardens decked for the pleasance of the eyes; For the seeker there are black-eyed girls and boys of Paradise.".Bibers el Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers of Police, El
Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin, ii. 117.."Forget him," quoth my censurers, "forget him; what is he?" iii. 42..? ? ? ? ? j. The Two Kings dccccix.Meanwhile, the Lady Zubeideh, the
wife of the Commander of the Faithful, made a banquet in her palace and assembled her slave-girls. As for Sitt el Milah, she came, weeping-eyed and mournful-hearted,
and those who were present blamed her for this, whereupon she recited the following verses:.?STORY OF THE KING AND HIS CHAMBERLAIN'S WIFE..32. The Khalif
Hisham and the Arab Youth dxxxiv.42. The Loves of Jubeir ben Umeir and the Lady Budour cccxxvii.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ed. Story of the Barber's Fourth Brother xxxii.When
her mother went out from her, Mariyeh fell to chiding the damsel for that which she had done and said to her, "Verily, death were leifer to me than this; so look thou discover
not my affair to any and I charge thee return not to the like of this fashion." Then she swooned away and lay awhile without life, and when she came to herself, she saw
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Shefikeh weeping over her; whereupon she took the necklace from her neck and the mantle from her body and said to the damsel, "Lay them in a napkin of damask and
carry them to El Abbas and acquaint him with that wherein I am for the persistence of estrangement and the effects of forbiddance." So Shefikeh took them and carried
them to El Abbas, whom she found in act to depart, for that he was about to take horse for Yemen. She went in to him and gave him the napkin and that which was therein,
and when he opened it and saw what it contained, to wit, the mantle and the necklace, his vexation was excessive and his eyes were distorted, [so that the whites thereof
appeared] and his rage was manifest in them..King Shah Bekht and His Vizier Er Rehwan.There came to a king of the kings, in his old age, a son, who grew up comely,
quick-witted and intelligent, and when he came to years of discretion and became a young man, his father said to him, 'Take this kingdom and govern it in my stead, for I
desire to flee [from the world] to God the Most High and don the gown of wool and give myself up to devotion.' Quoth the prince, 'And I also desire to take refuge with God
the Most High.' And the king said, 'Arise, let us flee forth and make for the mountains and worship in them, for shamefastness before God the Most High.'.Noureddin
thanked him and they entered the slave-merchant's house. When the people of the house saw Abou Nuwas, they rose to do him worship, for that which they knew of his
station with the Commander of the Faithful. Moreover, the slave-dealer himself came up to them with two chairs, and they seated themselves thereon. Then the
slave-merchant went into the house and returning with the slave-girl, as she were a willow-wand or a bamboo-cane, clad in a vest of damask silk and tired with a black and
white turban, the ends whereof fell down over her face, seated her on a chair of ebony; after which quoth he to those who were present, "I will discover to you a face as it
were a full moon breaking forth from under a cloud." And they said, "Do so." So he unveiled the damsel's face and behold, she was like the shining sun, with comely shape
and day-bright face and slender [waist and heavy] hips; brief, she was endowed with elegance, the description whereof existeth not, [and was] even as saith of her the
poet:.When the king heard this, he said, "I will not isolate myself from the folk and slay my vizier." And he bade him depart to his dwelling..? ? ? ? ? Still, as my transports
wax, grows restlessness on me And woes have ta'en the place of love-delight denied..Then I arose and fared on a day and a night, till I came to the house of my master,
who saw me pale and disfeatured for fear and hunger. He rejoiced in my return and said to me, 'By Allah, thou hast made my heart ache on thine account; for I went and
finding the tree torn up by the roots, doubted not but the elephants had destroyed thee. Tell me then how it was with thee.' So I told him what had befallen me and he
marvelled exceedingly and rejoiced, saying, 'Knowst thou where this hill is?' 'Yes, O my lord,' answered I. So he took me up with him on an elephant and we rode till we
came to the elephants' burial-place..Then she returned home, troubled and careful; and when her husband saw her on this wise, he questioned her of her case and she said
to him, 'Verily, my breast is straitened by reason of thee and of the simpleness of thine intent. Straitness liketh me not and thou in thy [present] craft gaiuest nought; so
either do thou seek out a craft other than this or pay me my due (17) and let me go my way.' Her husband chid her for this and admonished her; (18) but she would not be
turned from her intent and said to him, 'Go forth and watch yonder physician how he doth and leam from him what he saith.' Quoth he, 'Let not thy heart be troubled: I will go
every day to the physician's assembly.'.A certain king sat one day on the roof of his palace, diverting himself with looking about him, and presently, chancing to look aside,
he espied, on [the roof of] a house over against his palace, a woman, never saw his eyes her like. So he turned to those who were present and said to them, "To whom
belongeth yonder house?" "To thy servant Firouz," answered they, "and that is his wife." So he went down, (and indeed love had made him drunken and he was
passionately enamoured of her), and calling Firouz, said to him, "Take this letter and go with it to such a city and bring me the answer." Firouz took the letter and going to
his house, laid it under his head and passed that night. When the morning morrowed, he took leave of his wife and set out for the city in question, unknowing what the king
purposed against him..? ? ? ? ? A fire in mine entrails burns, than which the fire of the hells denounced For sinners' torment less scathing is: it seeketh me to slay..Quoth
Selim to her, 'It is for thee to decide and excellent is that which thou counsellest; so let us do this, in the name of God the Most High, trusting in Him for grace and guidance.'
So they arose and took the richest of their clothes and the lightest of that which was in their treasuries of jewels and things of price and gathered together a great matter.
Then they equipped them ten mules and hired them servants of other than the people of the country; and Selim bade his sister Selma don man's apparel. Now she was the
likest of all creatures to him, so that, [when she was clad in man's attire,] the folk knew no difference between them, extolled be the perfection of Him who hath no like, there
is no God but He! Then he bade her mount a horse, whilst he himself bestrode another, and they set out, under cover of the night. None of their family nor of the people of
their house knew of them; so they fared on into the wide world of God and gave not over going night and day two months' space, at the end of which time they came to a
city on the sea-shore of the land of Mekran, by name Es Sherr, and it is the first city in Sind..? ? ? ? ? Now God forbid a slave forget his liege lord's love! And how Of all
things in the world should I forget the love of thee?.18. Ardeshir and Heyat en Nufous ccclxiv.? ? ? ? ? l. The Wife's Device to Cheat her Husband dlxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? d. The
Eldest Lady's Story xvii.5. Noureddin Ali of Cairo and his Son Bedreddin Hassan lxxii.God keep the days of love-delight! How passing sweet they were! ii. 96.Then the
prince's mother bade fetch the five slave-girls to that assembly; whereupon they came and the ten damsels foregathered. The queen seated five of them on her son's right
hand and other five on his left and the folk assembled about them. Then she bade the five who had remained with her speak forth somewhat of verse, so they might
entertain therewith the assembly and that El Abbas might rejoice therein. Now she had clad them in the richest of raiment and adorned them with trinkets and ornaments
and wroughten work of gold and silver and collars of gold, set with pearls and jewels. So they came forward, with harps and lutes and psalteries and recorders and other
instruments of music before them, and one of them, a damsel who came from the land of China and whose name was Baoutheh, advanced and tightened the strings of her
lute. Then she cried out from the top of her head (127) and improvising, sang the following verses:.Then said she to me, "To-morrow morning, when Amin el Hukm cometh,
have patience with him till he have made an end of his speech, and when he is silent, return him no answer; and if the prefect say to thee, 'What ailest thee that thou
answereth him not?' do thou reply, 'O lord, know that the two words are not alike, but there is no [helper] for him who is undermost (101), save God the Most High.' (102)
The Cadi will say, 'What is the meaning of thy saying," The two words are not alike"?' And do thou make answer, saying, 'I deposited with thee a damsel from the palace of
the Sultan, and most like some losel of thy household hath transgressed against her or she hath been privily murdered. Indeed, there were on her jewels and raiment worth
a thousand dinars, and hadst thou put those who are with thee of slaves and slave-girls to the question, thou hadst assuredly lit on some traces [of the crime].' When he
heareth this from thee, his agitation will redouble and he will be confounded and will swear that needs must thou go with him to his house; but do thou say, 'That will I not
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do, for that I am the party aggrieved, more by token that I am under suspicion with thee.' If he redouble in calling [on God for aid] and conjure thee by the oath of divorce,
saying, 'Needs must thou come,' do thou say, 'By Allah, I will not go, except the prefect come also.'.37. Abou Mohammed the Lazy ccc.? ? ? ? ? I am become, for
severance from my loved one, Like a left hand, forsaken of the right..Then she turned to the old man who had delivered her from the pit and prayed for him and gave him
presents galore and among them a myriad of money; (9) and they all departed from her, except her husband. When she was alone with him, she made him draw near unto
her and rejoiced in his coming and gave him the choice of abiding with her. Moreover, she assembled the people of the city and set out to them his virtue and worth and
counselled them to invest him with the charge of their governance and besought them to make him king over them. They fell in with her of this and he became king and took
up his abode amongst them, whilst she gave herself up to her religious exercises and abode with her husband on such wise as she was with him aforetime. (10) Nor,"
added the vizier, "is this story, O king of the time, more extraordinary or more delightful than that of the journeyman and the girl whose belly he slit and fled.".66. El
Mutelemmis and his Wife Umeimeh ccclxxxv.The company marvelled at this story and said all, 'Woe to the oppressor!' Then came forward the sixteenth officer and said,
'And I also will tell you a marvellous story, and it is on this wise..?Story of King Suleiman Shah and His Sons..? ? ? ? ? m. The Boy and the Thieves dcxxvii.Old Woman, the
Merchant and the King, The, i. 265..My flower a marvel on your heads doth show, ii. 254..And when she had made an end of her song, she wept sore..? ? ? ? ? O son of
Simeon, give no ear to other than my say. How bitter from the convent 'twas to part and fare away!.? ? ? ? ? bb. The King of Hind and his Visier dccccxxviii.?STORY OF
THE TWO SHARPERS WHO CHEATED EACH HIS FELLOW..Vizier's Daughters, The Two Kings and the, iii. 145,.? ? ? ? ? c. The Fuller and his Son. dcccclxxx.? ? ? ? ?
Abasement, misery and heart-break after those I suffer who endured before me many a year..When King Shehriyar heard his brother's words he rejoiced with an exceeding
joy and arising forthright, went in to his wife Shehrzad and gave her to know of that which his brother purposed, to wit, that he sought her sister Dinarzad in marriage;
whereupon, "O king of the age," answered she, "we seek of him one condition, to wit, that he take up his abode with us, for that I cannot brook to be parted from my sister
an hour, because we were brought up together and may not brook severance from each other. If he accept this condition, she is his handmaid." King Shehriyar returned to
his brother and acquainted him with that which Shehrzad had said; and he answered, saying, "Indeed, this is what was in my mind, for that I desire nevermore to be parted
from thee. As for the kingdom, God the Most High shall send unto it whom He chooseth, for that there abideth to me no desire for the kingship.".Then Mesrour carried her to
the other end of the sitting-chamber and bound her eyes and making her sit, stood awaiting a second commandment; whereupon quoth the Lady Zubeideh, "O Commander
of the Faithful, with thy permission, wilt thou not vouchsafe this damsel a share of thy clemency? Indeed, if thou slay her, it were injustice." Quoth he, "What is to be done
with her?" And she said, "Forbear to slay her and send for her lord. If he be as she describeth him in grace and goodliness, she is excused, and if he be not on this wise,
then slay her, and this shall be thy justification against her." (22).10. The Enchanted Horse ccxlir.So she gave him all that she possessed and he sold it and paid the rest of
her price; after which there remained to him a hundred dirhems. These he spent and lay that night with the damsel in all delight of life, and his soul was like to fly for joy; but
when he arose in the morning, he sat weeping and the damsel said to him, 'What aileth thee to weep?' And he said, 'I know not if my father be dead, and he hath none other
heir but myself; and how shall I win to him, seeing I have not a dirhem?' Quoth she, 'I have a bracelet; do thou sell it and buy small pearls with the price. Then bray them
and fashion them into great pearls, and thereon thou shalt gain much money, wherewith we may make our way to thy country.' So he took the bracelet and repairing to a
goldsmith, said to him, 'Break up this bracelet and sell it.' But he said, 'The king seeketh a good (183) bracelet; I will go to him and bring thee the price thereof.' So he
carried the bracelet to the Sultan and it pleased him greatly, by reason of the goodliness of its workmanship. Then he called an old woman, who was in his palace, and said
to her, 'Needs must I have the mistress of this bracelet, though but for a single night, or I shall die.' And the old woman answered, 'I will bring her to thee.'.King Shehriyar
marvelled [at this story (146)] and said "By Allah, verily, injustice slayeth its folk!" (147) And he was edified by that wherewith Shehrzad bespoke him and sought help of God
the Most High. Then said he to her, "Tell me another of thy stories, O Shehrzad; let it be a pleasant one and this shall be the completion of the story-telling." "With all my
heart," answered Shehrzad. "It hath reached me, O august King, that a man once said to his fellows, 'I will set forth to you a means (148) of security (149) against vexation.
(150) A friend of mine once related to me and said, "We attained [whiles] to security (151) against vexation, (152)and the origin of it was other than this; to wit, it was as
follows. (153).? ? ? ? ? o. The Man who was lavish of his House and his Victual to one whom he knew not dcccciv.Girl, The Journeyman and the, ii. 17..? ? ? ? ? "How
many a cup with bitterness o'erflowing have I quaffed! I make my moan of woes, whereat it boots not to repine."
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